
Lisbon Community School  

Regular Board Meeting 

October 13, 2021 – Lisbon CSD Board Room – 6:00 p.m.  
  

 

President Dave Prasil called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Members present:  Caspers, Mallie, J. Prasil, D. Prasil, Stensland 

Members absent:   None 

 

Several people spoke during Public Forum regarding a recent football game ejection by an official, and the 

administrative decisions that were made afterwards.   

 

Motion by Caspers, second by Mallie to approve the Agenda.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).    

 

Motion by Mallie, second by J. Prasil to approve an immediate increase in sub teacher pay to $135 per day, and 

to pay existing teachers $25 to sub for one period per day.  The individual teacher pay will be for this school 

year only.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).     

 

Motion by J. Prasil, second by Stensland to increase LECC sub pay to $10.50 per hour.  All ayes motion carried 

(5-0).    

 

Motion by Stensland, second by Mallie to approve the FY21 CAR as presented.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).   

 

Motion by Mallie, second by Caspers to approve the FY21 Allowable growth for the special ed deficit of 

$174,710.29.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).    

 

Motion by Caspers, second by Mallie to approve Certified Early Retirement as presented.  All ayes motion 

carried (5-0).     

 

Motion by Mallie, second by Caspers to approve Classified Early Retirement as presented.  All ayes motion 

carried (5-0).    

 

Superintendent Hocking discussed covid numbers – we have zero cases of covid in the school right now, 

therefore he recommends continuing with the current policy moving forward. 

 

Superintendent Hocking discussed the Revenue Purpose Statement that will be on the November 2nd ballot 

along with the school board elections.  The approval of the Revenue Purpose Statement gives us the authority 

to spend the state sales tax money we are given.  It does NOT increase taxes.  

 

Secondary Principal Becker discussed Project 60, which will be held again this year in the Lion’s Den.  It is 

scheduled for December 9th at 11:00 a.m., and we will again be offering a drive-through option.   

 

Athletic Director Ries discussed the River Valley Conference, which we may join for Junior High sports only.  

Travel distance, game start times, and number of athletes are the main considerations for the possible change.  



Board Member J. Prasil noted that this would be a step up in competition, and Superintendent Hocking noted 

that we would be the smallest school in the new conference if we make the change.   

The Fall meeting with the City of Lisbon will be moved back to February so that new city council and school 

board members will be in place. 

 

Next regular school board meetings are scheduled for November 15th and December 9th at 6:00 p.m.    

 

Elementary Principal Brown discussed the hiring of a new special ed teacher, parent/teacher conferences were 

well-attended, the elementary newsletter, PBIS assemblies, and the Monster Mash Halloween dance party. 

 

Secondary Principal Becker discussed the upcoming Veteran’s Day assembly on November 11th at 9:30 a.m. in 

the Lion’s Den, a Sophomore trip to the Kirkwood Jones County Regional Center, PSAT’s for Sophomores and 

Juniors, parent/teacher conferences, and the Fine Arts Soup Supper. 

 

Athletic Director Ries discussed the annual Athletic Director convention, the creation of a group of students 

who will get involved in a leadership capacity in athletics and extra-curriculars, post-season for fall sports, and 

the upcoming marching band state competition.   

 

Superintendent Hocking discussed the upcoming November 17-19 IASB convention, the October 25th 

professional development day that will be held at Lisbon with 3 other schools in attendance, and the additional 

parking on the south side of the building where an old fence and basketball area were taken out.  Thank you to 

Rod Kelley and crew for doing a wonderful job! 

 

Board Member J. Prasil thanked the Administration for setting a precedence regarding behavior at athletic 

events.   

 

Board Member Mallie discussed how well Mr. Wischmeyer’s new Industrial Arts class is going. 

 

Board Member Stensland noted that our community needs to acknowledge President Dave Prasil for 36 years 

on the Board.  He is retiring after November – congratulations and thank you!  

 

Next meeting dates are: 

November 15th – regular board meeting 

December 1st – meeting with Springville Board (in Springville)  

December 9th – regular board meeting 

January 5th – meeting with Springville Board (in Lisbon) 

 

Motion by Mallie, second by Caspers to approve the Consent Agenda.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).    

 

Motion by Stensland, second by Caspers to adjourn at 7:28 p.m.  All ayes motion carried (5-0). 

 

 

 

 

Laurie Maher       Dave Prasil 

Board Secretary       Board President 


